                                                            




June 10, 2010

The Heidelberg Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting at 7:30pm at the Municipal Building, 6272 Route 309, New Tripoli PA 18066. Present were Supervisors David Fink, Steve Bachman, Forrest Wessner III, Secretary-Treasurer Janice Bortz, Township Administrator Dan Stonehouse, Road Superintendent Kevin Huber and Township Solicitor Charles Waters.
Janice Bortz left the meeting at 7:35pm and Dan Stonehouse recorded the minutes in her absence.

Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to approve the minutes of the May 13, 2010 regular meeting. Motion carried.

Public comment on agenda items: Resident Charlie Perich is video recording the meeting. 
No executive session was held.
Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to approve the payment of the bills General Fund Disbursements Checks # eft415-eft440, 16948-17000 and State Fund Checks # 1647-1648. Motion carried.

	Treasurer's Report:
	
	

	    General Fund Checking  5/1
	
	2,947.47

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	67,168.12

	          Expenditures
	
	(64,379.05)

	    General Fund Checking 5/28
	
	5,736.54

	
	
	

	     General Fund Money Market 5/1
	
	4,695.52

	          Revenue
	
	159,095.39

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(67,668.12)

	     General Fund Money Market 5/28
	
	96,122.79

	
	
	

	     State Fund Checking 5/1
	
	1.00

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	15,989.49 

	          Expenditures
	
	(15,989.49)

	     State Fund Checking 5/28
	
	1.00 

	
	
	

	     State Fund Money Market 5/1
	
	102,827.17

	          Revenue  
	
	91.75 

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(15,989.49) 

	     State Fund Money Market 5/28
	
	86,929.43 

	
	
	

	     Special Revenue Fund Savings 5/1
	
	21,157.44

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	512.36

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(0.00) 

	     Special Revenue Fund Savings 5/28
	
	21,669.80

	
	
	

	     Recreation Fund Savings 5/1
	
	2,402.52

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	1.38

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(0.00) 

	     Recreation Fund Savings 5/28
	
	2,403.90

	
	
	

	     Hunters Hill Road Bridge Fund 5/1
	
	79,340.46

	          Revenue
	
	73.65

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(239.71)

	      Hunters Hill Road Bridge Fund 5/28
	
	79,174.40


Steve Bachman, Director of Office Operations, reported that Dan Stonehouse has revised the Employee Handbook and he will be reviewing it shortly. The other Supervisors will receive a copy for their comments. He also reported that Janice Bortz recommended the Township begin to payback the Line of Credit. Mr. Bachman and Ms. Bortz are to make an appropriate payment.  The EAC is asking for a key to the Building. Dan Stonehouse said he has one to have them sign out.  Solicitor Charles Waters explained the outcome of his investigation into the compensatory time for the Township Administrator. Comp time is governed by the Fair Labor Standards Act and there are two categories for personnel with Mr. Stonehouse being an exempt employee. Mr. Stonehouse has been asked by the Board of Supervisors to attend certain meetings and functions after hours. The FLSA does not prohibit comp time for exempt employees and is handled in a similar manner as flexible schedules, bonuses and other extras of the job. Hours, benefits are a management prerogative. Steve Bachman said the new policy will be included in the revised employee handbook. He indicated he will not be at the next meeting. 
Forrest Wessner III, Director of Parks and Recreation, attended the NWRC meeting and the NWRC wants to get started on the upgrade of the ball fields. The townships are expected to assist as necessary.  
David Fink, Director of Public Works, said that Kevin Huber and he have been reviewing the cost for the new truck. Costs are a great deal higher than the last time they bought a truck. They are still looking around for good used truck but because of the economy everyone is holding on their vehicles. 

Janice Bortz returned to the meeting at 7:45pm and began recording the minutes.

David Fink continued his report stating that he was unable to attend the last fire company meeting. He reported that he was told the fire chief was asked to step down and Daniel Fetherolf will be the interim fire chief. Mr. Fink reminded everyone that all fire company members can vote for the new chief. The election should take place at next month’s fire company meeting. 
Kevin Huber, Road Superintendent, informed the Board that the John Deere mower needs repairs which could take up to 3 weeks to complete. He said Heidelberg will be oil and chipping by the end of the month.  
Daniel Stonehouse, Administrator/Zoning Officer, handed his report to the Board. He commented that the completed codification binders should be received within 2 weeks. 
Roy Stewart, Township Engineer, was not present.
Status of Hunters Hill Bridge easements: Dan Stonehouse reported that Mr. and Mrs. Williams need to sign the easement agreement. He continues to be in contact with them. Atty. Waters said that once the easements are signed, payments should be made by the township and then PennDOT will do their audit. He suggested the Board agree to make the payments to the owners who have signed the agreements. Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to pay the easements with signatures on them. Motion carried.
Proposed Recreation Fee Ordinance: Dan Stonehouse reported that the LVPC’s letter stated that this is a matter of local priority. Atty. Waters will create a draft ordinance. Mr. Stonehouse will check with other municipalities as to how they charge recreation fees for commercial properties. 
Proposed Knox Box Ordinance: Dan Stonehouse is waiting for comments from the fire chief.
Proposed rezoning of area along Route 309: Dan Stonehouse will contact the LVPC for other options.
The Board agreed that there was no necessity to join the National Association of State Agencies for Surplus Property.
The company installing the fiber optic cable along Route 309 needs to receive a signed easement from the Board of Supervisors to allow them bore a 10’ x 35’ foot area by the guard rail on the township property. Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by Steve Bachman to approve the easement from Northeastern ITS LLC. Motion carried.

Hunters Hill Bridge construction inspection services: Dan Stonehouse received submittals from 4 applicants. Three of whom are qualified. David Fink said the Board would recommend who to use then PennDOT accepts or rejects the township’s choice. Atty. Waters said that Dan Stonehouse, Kevin Huber and David Fink could make the choice and after PennDOT’s review and approval, the Board would agree to the choice at a public meeting. 
Township recycling center: Bob Berger of Berger Sanitation approached Dan Stonehouse regarding the recycling dumpsters overflowing and recyclables being left on the ground. Mr. Berger suggests the township have an additional dumpster which would cost $50.00 per month until the end of the year. Steve Bachman said a sign should be placed by the dumpsters stating that if items continue to be left outside the dumpsters the recycling program may need to be closed. The consensus of the Board is to order 1 additional dumpster.   
Northern Lehigh Planning Committee Secretary Hours: The Board decided that Dan Stonehouse should not be the recording secretary for the committee. The committee should choose one of its members. Mr. Stonehouse will notify the committee members.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
Northwestern Lehigh Emergency Services Steering Committee: Dan Stonehouse said the members would like a business person from the area to be a member of the committee. The Board of Supervisors will pass any recommendations on to Dan so letters may be sent. 

Public Comment: Forrest Wessner III said that at the last meeting he requested Dan Stonehouse send letters regarding the requirement for sprinklers in residential homes to the state representatives. He learned that L & I handles this, so Dan is requested to send the letters to 
L & I instead. Resident David Trexler asked the Board why he and his employer were sent a letter about a permit required because he parks his employer’s truck on his property. Dan Stonehouse said that since it is a commercial vehicle that a low-impact home-based business permit is required. Steve Bachman and Dan Stonehouse will review this issue and it will be discussed at the August meeting. Resident Teena Bailey announced that the EAC is holding a composting workshop on June 26th at the township building. 
Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by Steve Bachman to adjourn the meeting at 8:25pm. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice M. Bortz

Secretary to the Board of Supervisors
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